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Barnstable County League of Sportsman’s Clubs Notes

26 October 2023

 Meeting was held at The Midway Trap & Skeet Club via in-person and ZOOM on 26 Oct. 2023

There was a quorum-  9 out of 15 organizations present.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence-  Legislative Aid for Representative Vieira and a Great Friend & Supporter of our League, Kathy Palmer may she RIP! 

Minute-  Motion was Made & Second to Accept the September Minuets as written.

Treasurer Report – Motion was Made & Second in the absence of the Treasurer to wave the Treasures Report!

Bills and Debts - Mass State Council Annual Dues for $1275.00, Motion made & seconded to pay all Bills. 

Correspondence -  None 

Handouts-   League Membership Up-Dates! NWTF State Chapter License Plate Advertisement! 

Distinguished Guests –  N/A
Committees: 
Mass Wildlife -Jason could not attend John Mawhinney read the Following Report that Jason Submitted: 

· Pheasant and quail stocking going very well….no truck or bird issues and, as usual, a mix of compliments and complaints from the sporting community.  We also have been working very hard to line up a vendor to provide quail to make up for those we are short due to M&J Game-birds going out of business.  Thankfully, we are close to getting a farm in PA on board to provide 1,000 quail.
· Deer hunting season well underway and going well.  No issues to report.  Preliminary report from deer biologist was that the harvest in eastern MA zones was up over last year at this point in the season.
· Camp Edwards Deer Hunt Update:  2 deer taken on youth day (however one resulted in citations being issued to the adult mentor and the deer being seized and donated).  Three nice toms were taken in the fall turkey season in spite of the low turnout (6 hunters day 1, 7 hunters day 2). 
· Preparations are underway this week for the paraplegic deer hunt to be held Nov 2-4.  We have 4 hunters signed up, including one new hunter to the program. 
· On Wed Oct 25th myself and two other staff from the SE District were called to respond to Marshfield to help a buck that had its antlers terribly entangled in a backyard soccer net and was completely stuck and struggling badly.  I safely darted the buck and freed it from the net and then we transported it down the street to a large piece of town conservation land, placed ear tags in both ears and gave it the reversal drug.  It got up and walked off in good condition, escaping the incident with just some minor bumps and bruises and a minor tongue injury. 
· Currently working on fire break maintenance, herbicide applications and parking lot maintenance on days that my staff are not stocking birds and my stewardship biologist is completing a number of conservation easement inspections and reports.
· Obviously, I have been receiving a lot of inquiries on the proposed gun bill.  While state employees are prohibited with engaging in political issues in our professional capacity, I can assure you that I have personally been in contact with both my State Rep and Senator to discuss both my personal concerns with language in the bill and point out some of the impacts the bill would have on conservation and hunting.
· I have not heard of any hunting issues or concerns this year at Shallow Pond in Barnstable since the Town installed signs and a map that we worked on together. 
· I have had an initial meeting with the Cape Cod National Seashore during which they indicated that they were not currently leaning towards allowing the stocking of native quail on the CCNS after this year’s final allowed stocking of pheasant, however the staff indicated that the ultimate decision is up to the new Superintendent  when they are in place.  The indicated they would prefer focus on restoring native habitat and wild populations.  I indicated that I would be submitting a formal request to stock quail in some capacity for their review later this fall.  
Questions: Tom Jay wanted to let Jason know that there has been some illegal dumping of brush in Parking Lot #5 and was wondering how enough it was cleaned up because it’s to the point that it is encroaching on the parking lot. He also suggested the possible use of Trail Cameras to catch the perpetrator! 

Jim Hathaway indicated he has been approached by several people questioning pheasant stocking numbers; they seemed to be lower than years past? The President of Midway spoke-up saying he had spoke to the stocking truck driver and it was stated that he stocks 80-120 birds 3 times a week same has he has always stocked in the past!! Jim was also wondering how much it cost per bird!! 

Mike indicated he was upset with the out come of Jason’s meeting with the Seashore people and indicated he would be talking to Commissioner O’Shea and hopefully get some additional help for Jason to solve this problem because there solution is not acceptable!!   

Jason E. Zimmer
District Supervisor
Southeast Wildlife District
Massachusetts Division of Fisheries & Wildlife
195 Bournedale Road, Buzzards Bay, MA  02532
p: (508) 759-3406 | f: (508) 759-0381
mass.gov/masswildlife | facebook.com/masswildlife
Mass Marine Fisheries- Ross K. Kessler Could Not Attend Due To Family Issues And Unfortunately has not been able to  Submitted a Report at this Time! 

Cape Cod National Seashore – Did Not Attend-No Report: We received the information that Jennifer Flynn was Named the New Superintendent of the Cape Cod National Seashore and will take over Mid-November!!  

Mass. EPO’s–Captain Forsythe Did Attend Via Zoom and Submitted the Following Report: 

1. We currently have 10 officers assigned to the Cape (2 out injured/paternity leave) 2 assigned to the islands.
2. We have hired 10 new officers (4 from other police departments 6 attending the Plymouth Police Academy expected to graduate in Feb).
3. 5 additional hires have been selected after interviews and we anticipate the 5 to attend the Boylston Police Academy later this month.
 
The cape officers have been busy fielding hunting complaint. The continued warm weather has allowed more recreational boating and fishing that we had enforcement patrols for. We have been working the never ending ATV complaints in numerous areas as well as checking the trout stocked waters and pheasant stocked fields of the Cape.

Questions: Mike indicated he was requested by the State Council to ask about the New Tribal Lands in the Taunton and Middleboro Area that has been Granted by the Federal Government to the Wamponoag Tribe being that theses areas have been popular hunting areas! Capt. Forsythe indicated that unless you are a Tribal Member you must have permission from the Tribal Elders in order to hunt this land from here on. He also indicated that this Land is now so protected that in order for and EPO’s to enter the property to investigate or enforce any possible violations they must be escorted by the Tribal Police.

Jim Hathaway from the Setter Club stated the Dog Leash issue at Crane has been getting much better and Sgt. Whitney has been doing a Great Job! He did have a problem with one new EPO that stated more signage was needed in order to enforce the Leash Law. Capt. Forsythe indicated that he would check in to it and the signage was adequate! 

Captain Robert Forsythe
MA Environmental Police
South Coast & Fleet Operations
Dispatch 800-632-8075
Cell 617-447-4074
Email Robert.Forsythe@Mass.gov
 
Mass State Council of Sportsmen (MSC)-Meeting  on  Oct 1st via Zoom : Unfortunately I could not attend I did look over the Minuets & John Mawhinney attended in my place. 

Legislation:  H4139 oppose, its rumored the Senate will have it’s own Bill coming out in January! All bills that pertain to sportsmen can be found on the MSC Web under Legislative Documents- MSC 2023-2024 Watch List!! 

Super Raffle: The Council has purchased a Weatherby Orion O/U for the raffle. They are looking for the commitments from all the other organizations as soon as possible! Mike has our Donation, 50Cal CVA Wolf Black-Powder in hand!!

Banquet:April 13, 2024 at the Tuttle Post in Auburn MA, they are still waiting on confirmation from the venue, they don’t have a calender for 2024 yet! 

Marine Fisheries : No Recreational updates, Plenty on the commercial side!! 
Hunter Ed :   Working group meeting Oct. 30th 11AM Zoom!  There was an open survey done over the summer. 

DFW Board: Next meeting of the DFW Board of Governors and Regular Business Meeting will be Nov. 15th and you can attend in Westborough Division Headquarters or watch it on Zoom!   

New Business: Help for the 2024 shows will be needed, Please consider coming for a few hours!! 

The next meeting of MSC is on  November 5th by Zoom:    Anyone wishing to attend contact President Veloza and he will forward the link to you!!  

Massachusetts Conservation Alliance (MCA)- Meeting Oct 18th via Zoom

Legislation -  We need to sync up with GOAL on their Bills also Wayne has a establishing a cross-link on the MCA Web Site to the MSC Website for the Watch List.!  

Finances: Treasures Report Approved as Read.  

 A New Fund Raising Raffle:  Will be kicked off at the West Springfield Sportsmen Show at the Booth February 24,  looking for additional donations and final confirmation  to man MCA Tables on some weekends at Cabala's & Bass Pro.  

Guest Speaker: Representative Peter Durand spoke how upsetting it was to watch the shady deals being accomplished to get the Gun Bill that is now H4139 to pass. Unfortunately being one of the only 25 Republican Representatives in the House they tried! Representative Durand is running in a special election to replace the outgoing Senator Gobi and if he wins it will not only flip the seat to Republican but he will also get another shot at the Senates version of the Gun Bill due out sometime in January!   

Lobbying Fund:   Still excepting donations for any future expenses so continue to spread the word the individual Sportsperson can go to the following link and donate by Credit Card whatever they can no matter how small or big it is all needed: 

Donate today to the MCA Sportsmen's Action Fund (revv.co) 

Or if they prefer they can send a check:  

Make the Check Out to the: Worcester County League, and in the notes indicate it's for the MCA Lobbyist Fund. 

Mail It to: Worcester County League 

                P.O. Box 766 

                West Boylston MA. 01583  

MCA Website :  https://www.massconservationalliance.org    

If you go on there you will see a calender that will post our upcoming meetings, what we have been working on, funds that we have collected, and what we are doing with them.

Email address list:  If you go to the website you will see a link where you can enter your email to receive updates regarding regulation and legislation important to the sporting community of Massachusetts (Address needed so we can provide you with your Senator and House Rep Information).

The next meeting of MCA is on Nov 1st 8PM By Zoom: Anyone wishing to attend may contact President Veloza and he will forward the link to you! Also there will be a Guest Speaker the New DCR Commissioner Mr. Brian Arrigo! 

Mass Jr, Conservation Camp Committee - 

 Still Need Fund Raising Ideas To Continue To Fund This Very Important Scholarship. With $6000 in the fund, spending $1100 for a camper this fund will not last very long. Steve Albright, Mark Galkowski & Bobby George are the committee to work this, contact them with any of your ideas!! 

The committee did have a meeting and are looking at a possible Fund Raising Raffle for a Black Powder Gun. More to follow soon, hopefully we can get it together! 

Old Business  

Unleashed Dogs at WMA’s:  As indicated above by the Representatives of the Setter Club things are getting much better at Crain! Not sure about Sandwich (the Old Game Farm) will have to talk to Jason to see if he knows anything!! We Still Need To Keep Calling The EPO Radio Room each & every time we see a Violation of any kind including Unleashed Dogs, ATV & Trail Bikes etc. We need those calls logged in the more the better it will get someone’s attention!!    

 Rabies program:  Charlie report the Helicopters completed there baiting  more North then anything & the Bait Stations on the Cape have been used!  So far so good No Positive cases in Barnstable  

Clothing: Charlie has purchased BCL Logo Hat’s and only has 4 left For Sale at $20ea. Lets see how these sell before we order T-Shirts & Sweat Shirts!! 

CCNS Pheasant Program: With this program  discontinuing after this season we need to stay on top of the possibility of stocking Quail in the area!! The present policy of the Seashore Personal is Totally Not Acceptable!!

Shallow Pond In Barnstable: Has new signage and there has been no reports of issues so far!! 

HD4420 Signs: We still have signs available for the League see Mike if you need any for your organization!! We have decided to keep them up, individuals can change the numbers to reflect the new H4139 if they would like but just having the sign up is still creating a lot of questions! Its unbelievable how many people have no idea what is going on so the more we can spread the word the better!! 

HD2771: Is Legislation that was  mentioned last month that would put a 36% Excess Tax on all Gun & Ammunition sales with the money collected to go to add Gun Buy Back Programs. The league has responded to the committee that is hearing this ridiculous piece of Legislation obviously Negatively! We are optimistic this will go no where but we will keep our eye on it!!  

H2019 & S3109:  Are two pieces of Legislation that will have adverse affect on our Sporting Dog owners specially our Beagle Sportsman! Once again we do not believe this will go any where but we will keep our eyes on it also!!

MSC Superior Raffle League Donation: Mike indicated he has the  50Cal CVA Wolf Black Powder Rifle in his possession for the Raffle!! Steve Albright once again did a great job getting it!!  

New Business:

H4139: As you can imagine a very robust discussion took place on this and we are trying to figure out our next steps. This will all depend on what the Senate comes out with in January and how much we hope this will tie this whole Gun Bill Nonsense up!! 

For the Good of the Order:   Nov. 17th Midway Trap & Skeet Club Annual Gun Raffle at the Club House 5PM (See a Member for tickets or come to the raffle on the 17th), Nov, 19th The Bird Dog Club of Cape Cod will be holding a field trial at the Crain WMA and releasing 75 Quail. All are welcome Parking Lot #1, 7AM till the last Dog is done!!  

Next meeting: Next BCL meeting will be held on Nov. 16th  at The Cape Cod Beagle Club ( 699 Old Barnstable Rd. E. Falmouth MA.)  Social hour at 6:30 PM, Dinner at 7:00 PM, and meeting to follow.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 9:00PM.

Mike Veloza         e-mail: mveloza@aol.com 

John Mawhinney   e-mail: john_mawhinney@comcast.net 




